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The Honourable Mark Bailey MP  

Minister for Transport & Main Roads 

GPO Box 2644 

BRISBANE  QLD  4001 

Via email to: transportandmainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au 

 

Dear Minister 

 

The CBD BUG is seeking your assistance in improving the proposal by Brisbane City Council to 

provide a link between the Kedron Brook Bikeway (KBB) and the TMR-delivered North Brisbane 

Bikeway (NBB). 

 

The CBD BUG views the BCC proposal to link the NBB with the KBB via Wellington St as valid. This 

would become an important branch to the NBB, and on 19/7/2019 the CBD BUG provided feedback 

on the project (figures 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, & 7). While most of this is within the jurisdiction of BCC to 

amend, one part does require the co-operation of the State Government. 

Currently between Bradshaw Park, Lutwyche and the Lutwyche Busway station, Lutwyche road 

ped/cycle underpass, BCC is proposing to upgrade/widen the footpath along Bradshaw St. While the 

CBD BUG commends the intent of such a measure its effectiveness as a piece of cycling 

infrastructure is unclear. This effectiveness will also be undermined as a mixed-use development is 

currently proposed on the formerly TMR owned land on the corner of Bradshaw St & Lamington 

Avenue. The CBD BUG has therefore proposed an alteration (figure 1) in the form of a ramp.  BCC 

officers have confirmed that this option is practical and feasible. However they discarded this option 

to reduce the project delivery time, as the ramp requires co-operation between council and state.   

A ramp in this location would be both aesthetically pleasing and practical, if designed correctly. It 

would be a much better and safer solution than the current BCC plan of a steep shared pathway past 

a number of shopfronts. It would be more convenient for people riding bicycles, and remove the 

conflict with people walking on the Bradshaw St path. It would also allow a safer, more convenient 

alignment for the crossing of Lamington St.  



 

For these reasons the CBD BUG is seeking your support as the relevant ministers. With your support 

we hope BCC will revive the option of installing a ramp.  

The CBD BUG looks forward to your response 

 

sincerely 

 

Donald Campbell 

Co-convenor 

Brisbane CBD BUG  

25/8/2019 

 

CC 

Cr David McLachlan - Hamilton Ward 

Tim Nicholls MP - Clayfield 

Cr Adrian Schrinner - Lord Mayor of Brisbane 
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